March 7, 2023 RECE'VED

Joe Hunt, L.HG. MAR 1 7 2023
VCP Project Manager / Hydrogeologist WA State Department
Washington State Department of Ecology of Ecolegy (SWRQ)
P.O. Box 4775

Olympia, WA 98504-7775

Subject: Voluntary Cleanup Program (VCP) Termination
Hardel Mutual Plywood Corporation Site
1210 West Bay Drive NW, Olympia, Washington
VCP ID SW1757, Formerly Agreed Order DE 4108, Cleanup Site ID No. 3704, Facility/Site ID No. 75128579

Dear Mr. Hunt:

As a VCP Customer, | am notifying you that | am terminating the VCP Agreement for the Hardel Mutual Plywood
Corporation Site (VCP ID SW1757) that | signed on August 30, 2021 and the Washington State Department of
Ecology (Ecology) signed on September 21, 2021. | am terminating the VCP agreement because Ecology’s recent
request for sediment sampling is beyond the scope of the VCP. As a result, there is no need to issue a VCP opinion
letter. My project team is in the process of requesting an Agreed Order with Ecology for this Site.

Sincerely,
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Brandon Smith
West Bay Development Group, LLC

cc: lerome Lambiotte, Ecology {electronic copy only)
Rebecca Lawson, Ecology (electronic copy only)
Kim Seely, Coastline Law Group PLLC (electronic copy only)
Heather Burgess, Dickson Frohlich Phillips Burgess PLLC (electronic copy only)
Troy Bussey, PIONEER Technologies Corporation (electronic copy only)



